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Intervention by the delegation of Ukraine

Madam President,
Ukraine welcomes the delegation of Sierra-Leone and thanks for the presentation of its national report prepared through a consultative process.
Steps to combat sexual violence, inter alia launching “Hands Off Our Girls” campaign and setting up a “Sexual Offences Model Court”, are positively noted. While recently launched Gender Equality and Women Empowerment policy is worth mentioning, we call on Sierra-Leone to redouble its efforts to effectively prevent and eradicate all forms of sexual and gender-based violence.
We hope that all necessary measures will be taken to achieve the government’s objective to ratify several OPs in the coming years, as it is stated in the National report.
Fight against FGM should be among top priorities for the country with strong focus on awareness raising campaigns on harmful effects of this practice.
Progress made in the civil registration and vital statistics system is welcome and we encourage to continue efforts in area, aiming, in particular, at ensuring registration of every child immediately after birth. 

We note approval of the Independent Media Commission Act and recommend to enact legislation for the protection of human rights defenders.
Commendable are activities of Sierra-Leone in fighting corruption and those aimed at improvement of the country’s judicial system. Yet, much remains to be done in these and a number of other areas.
We further recommend Sierra-Leone to:
· accede to the Second OP to the ICCPR, aiming at the abolition of the death penalty;
· complete the constitutional review process;

· increase efforts to fully eliminate FGM;
· strengthen activities to combat trafficking in children;
· improve coverage of adolescent-friendly health services.
Thank you.
